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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church at 7.00pm on Tuesday 26th March 2024
1. Welcome and apologies
The Chairman welcomed Andrew Pain, Sian Halcrow-Wilson and Rachel Travers as observers at the meeting.
Apologies were received from Carol Borhani, Robert Blanks, Bob Lawrie, Hilary McVitty, and Will Rowlands.
In attendance: Sally Babi, Lawrie Bell, Jane Cornish, Gail Hodges, (Chairman), Richard Mainwaring-Burton, James Martin, Lesley Robins, (Secretary), Graham Soars, Juan Trellez, and Cllrs David Cartwright, Matt Hartley and Cathy Dowse
2. Minutes of the meeting of  23rd January 2024
Approved subject to the correction of a typographical error.
3. Matters arising elsewhere on this agenda
3.1 Constitution review – update – papers already circulated
Committee members approved the papers produced by Robert Blanks and expressed their appreciation of the detailed and meticulous work involved.
Committee members also ‘signed off’ the newsletter, which includes the AGM notice and proxy voting form, produced by Richard Mainwaring-Burton, subject to a few minor corrections. They thanked Richard for his work on the newsletter which is always of good quality.
3.2 LBB Platinum Jubilee project bid – update

The Chairman outlined the outcomes of the most recent meeting. It was agreed that, following being made aware of the playground improvement project, the MRA will withdraw their second bid and let the playground bid go ahead. The MRA will need to explore other sources for the funding for the footpath.
Sian Halcrow-Wilson and Rachel Travers reported on the positive progress being made with their bid. The petition had received 400 signatures and 16 letters of support from local businesses. Improvement costs are estimated to be £23,000. £1,000 community fund raising will be match funded by Clarion. The company, Compan (?), will visit the site and help in the drafting of a rough plan, all of which will be subject to a Health and Safety assessment and subsequent approval. There is a need to separate out maintenance from the improvement bid. The issue of guaranteeing new equipment will be explored.
3.3 Review of our current website – update
Richard Mainwaring-Burton reported that satisfactory progress is being made. He will liaise with Hilary McVitty.

4. PREPARATIONS FOR THE AGM – THURSDAY 16TH MAY 2024 (updated from last meeting)
	WHAT
	WHO

	Book hall
	LR – Methodist Church Hall

	Prepare agenda and brief Chair
	LR

	Print out draft minutes of the last meeting
	LR 

	Confirm Cttee members willing to stand for re-election
	LR

	Setting up tables and chairs before the meeting
	LR and??

	Attendance register
	LR 

	Sourcing/providing raffle prizes
	GH JC

	Selling raffle tickets
	JM

	Organising and serving refreshments
	SB JC

	Organising raffle
	

	Clearing up afterwards
	LR and CB


Committee members will consider which tasks they will undertake before and during the meeting
5. Chairman’s Report
· Cllr Cartwright reported that the Platinum Jubilee Project bid was very likely to be approved. The situation regarding the squeeze barrier has yet to be clarified.

· The defibrillator in Foxes Field has gone missing again. This is still being investigated. We will be loaned a defibrillator for long term use. All three codes on the defibrillators have been changed. It was suggested that it might be better to locate the defibrillator inside the clubhouse.
· The Chairman noted the dangerous pedestrian crossing outside the church hall, with cars speeding and not stopping. Cllr Cartwright advised that the Chairman should write to the Head of Safety and Traffic, on behalf of the MRA.
· It was suggested that the advertising banner outside Eltham College was limiting visibility and was perhaps illegal. Post-meeting update; James Martin has reported that:
Further to last night’s comments from a member of the public regarding the banner signs placed on the school fence I can confirm that the school does have consent. See here:

 

20/00133/ADV | Signs 1-3 - Non-illuminated banner signs | Eltham College Grove Park Road Mottingham London SE9 4QF (bromley.gov.uk)
 

Nevertheless, the current banners will be removed in the next few days given our recent Open mornings for primary school students have concluded. We will likely put up new banners in the autumn ahead of those events but remove them again as soon as they are complete.

 

6. Representative Reports
6.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright reported the following:
· He advised that a letter be sent to ?? registering an interest in acquiring the Dorset Road outdoor equipment for the Playground Improvement Project.

· Grove Park Road should be open again on 28.03.24.

· Thames Water will be undertaking improvement works between 2nd and 5th April. Temporary traffic lights will be in place at junction with Chapel Farm Road and Mottingham Road (is this correct?)

· He and Sally Babi had attended the new Superintendent’s meeting. Matters raised included the issue of shop lifting not being pursued and evident drug dealing. The advice is to report anything suspicious and provide a car registration number if possible.

· In terms of Road Safety, Bromley Council has the highest reduction rate for road casualties in London.
· At the Mayor of Bromley’s Awards the citation for Eddie Green was read out. It was a very touching ceremony.

· The Council is trying to get out of debt. Particularly challenging issues are funding for children with SEND and adult and children’s social care. The pressures are very evident. All Councils have very serious problems.

· Social housing on the Dorset Road site is still being pursued.

· There is no news about the Warrs site.

In response to concerns raised about the Ringo parking app, Cllr Cartwright asked that people write to him.
6.2 Police, Bromley
Nothing to report.
6.3 Councillors, Greenwich
Cllrs Hartley and Dowse reported the following:

· With regard to the ongoing traffic concerns, there had been a productive meeting with the Cabinet member, who has seen the problems for herself. There is now an active project to look at alternative models of traffic solutions. This reflects more positive progress.

· There is no news on Bridge House or The Royal.
· The Council has agreed changes to the planning structure with just one planning committee for local planning. This should speed up the system.

· ‘Greenwich Builds’. There are plans to build 14 or 15 flats in Middle Park Avenue where there are currently garages.

· Applications are welcomed for funding from the Ward Budget Scheme, which has two years remaining. This is for small scale community projects. There no ongoing maintenance costs linked to these bids.

· Cllr Hartley is chasing up the planters issue again.

· It is recognised that fly tipping continues to be a nuisance. More deployment of mobile cctv could prove helpful.

6.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report.
6.5 Planning, Bromley,
Robert Blank’s report had already been circulated and no issues were raised.
6.6 Planning, Greenwich

The main news is that revised plans and detail have been submitted in respect of 11 Cross Mead, Eltham following a review of the consultation feedback and discussions between the Applicant and Council. Some minor amendments have been made to the scheme, although it should be noted that this has not resulted in any changes to the description of development. The changes include:

 

• Change to roof form, simplifying undulated parapet.

• Enlarged resident entrances.

• Secure bike storage layouts improved to provide TfL cycle stand spacing and increase capacity.

• Additional space for bulky refuse storage; and

• Internal changes to residential home layouts.

 

Following discussions between the Applicant and Council, amendments have been made to the roof form of the Proposed Development, to reduce any perceived impact of the building in terms of overall height and massing. The change has reduced the overall building by a further 0.4m and is comparable with the height of adjacent buildings.

The Applicant has now accepted that given the size and scale of the Proposed Development, an off-site financial contribution would be appropriate as the on-site provision of 10% affordable homes would render the scheme unviable, and any Registered Provider would not be interested in managing these homes on site. The affordable housing contribution is also considered in the context of other s106 contributions sought by RBG and other stakeholders to mitigate the impact of the development.

 

6.7 Bromley Residents Federation
This is now a Whatsapp group. The Federation will no longer charge an annual fee. Residual funds are going to the Mayor’s Charity.

7. Treasurer’s Report
The accounts, (attached), will be submitted to the auditor. Income has just about covered expenditure for the year. Arrears in payments for Church Hall hire have been paid.
8. Membership Secretary’s Report
Membership numbers are fairly stable. Returns from several rounds are still outstanding. It was agreed that the next subscriptions collection will be in September.
9. Festive Lights Report
After many months, the correct authorised signatories are now on the FLC account and Lesley Robins has access to online banking. There is currently £577.71 in the account, including a payment of £100 from Barclays Bank by way of apology, Lesley’s complaint having been upheld. We will need to find other sources of funding and perhaps limit the number of lampposts with lights on them.

11. Local issues and members’ concerns
It is understood that the money for the planters has gone to the parking development as part of the Parades Improvement Grant. Cllr Cartwright is still pursuing the case. The MRA will write to Bromley Council, to report significant concerns about how poorly the project has been handled.
12. Any Other Business
Committee members were saddened to learn that, because of heavy work and family commitments, Juan Trellez is regretfully standing down from the Committee and will not be able to be a Road Steward.
Sincere thanks were offered for all the support Juan has given to the work of the MRA.
13. Date of AGM -  Thursday 16th May 2024 in The Methodist Church Hall
14. Next Exec Committee meeting after that – Thursday  27th June 2024 
MRA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE BUSINESS PLAN

	WHEN
	WHAT
	NOTES

	15.06.23
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM

	August
	Festive Lights Committee meeting
	Preparation for decorations and children’s activities

	26.08.23
	Horticultural Show
	

	21.09.23
	Committee meeting
	Preparations for Armistice Day 

	August/September 2023
	Autumn Newsletter and subs collections
	To include Festive Lights letter

	October
	Festive Lights Committee meeting
	Check progress

	23.11.23
	Committee meeting
	

	23. 01.24
	Committee meeting
	Please note change of date for this meeting

Prepare for AGM

	26.03.24
	Committee meeting
	Please note change of date for this meeting

Confirm AGM arrangements

	April 2024
	Spring Newsletter
	To include AGM notice

	16.05.24
	AGM
	

	27.06.24
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM 

Agree programme for coming year


Addendum

Following the meeting, Sian Halcrow-Wilson and Rachel Travers expressed their willingness to stand for election to the Executive Committee. It was agreed that they be co-opted to the Committee until the AGM, when they and Hilary McVitty, (also currently co-opted) will be recommended for election as Committee members.
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